 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JUNE 18TH 2015 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  No Police or residents attended. 

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. The Chairman, Cllr Stentiford, declared an interest in Planning 1(d) 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle, Tatman, Ward, Bosomworth, Bryant, Flockton and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Frankland. 

6677   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 14TH 2015   These were approved. 
6678   MATTERS ARISING                                                                                                                                                   1.. Willan's Wood .and Horse Trough.  Letter from Mrs Bowden.  Mrs Bowden wrote that in her  opinion the wood is best left virtually as at present . Making a path through will simply encourage dog walkers and people dropping litter, with all the attendant problems and costs involved in cleaning up. Cllrs disagree with this and intend to make the area more user friendly if 106 money is available for this.                                 .                                                                                                       2. Public Liability Insurance for GGS. Pam Hullah had reassured Council that they are adequately covered and had e mailed details of the policy to the Clerk.  
3. Duck Pond Mark Hullah had informed Cllr Bryant that he had noticed that the grass nearest to the properties had already been “manicured” when he came to cut the remainder. Cllr Bryant then took a number of photos confirming this, which he e mailed to Cllrs. He also prepared a draft letter to be sent by Council to all nearby residents asking that they leave all grass cutting round the pond to the PC gardener. There was much discussion at the meeting as to whether this will be sufficient to deal with the matter. Finally, it was agreed that Cllr Tatman will edit the letter and the Clerk will seek legal advice on the best way to proceed.           The broken inlet gulley was also discussed . Cllr Bryant has received one quotation from Rob Beevers of Syke Lane for £780. It was agreed that a second quotation was necessary and the Clerk offered to approach John Hyland.                                                                                             The new area of hard standing at the home of the Jubbs was also discussed, but as it is believed to be on their land ,no action can be taken.  (Action GT/JG)                                                                                                                                      4.Update on 106 Money for Bardsey.- Reply from Chris Bolam. Chris Bolam wrote that LCC has not yet received any money from Park Lane Homes. He also said that he would be willing to come out to the Council and discuss possible projects with them. Council agreed to invite him to the next meeting and to inform him of our understanding that some money has been paid over to LCC from the builder. (Action JG )                                                                5.Highways Update Cllr Hoyland reported:

· A58 Milestone – Awaiting an update from Steve Parry 

· Alban's Close/Congreve Way – Line marking now completed.

· Woodacre Lane – Dave Penty has issued work to the contractor ,but as this may involve 2-3 days road closure, this is likely to have to wait until  the school holidays. He was frustrated that one school holiday had already been missed . Norman Overfield has been informed and is delighted at progress he feels has been made. 

· Woodacre Lane – Jessica Hodgson (Enforcement) has been asked to advise on who is responsible for cutting back foliage overhanging the carriageway near the bends up from Keswick Lane . She has passed on the  message to the  Development Enquiry Centre who will get back to us. 

· Footpaths – Ginnel – PROW maintenance team have done the spot repairs required on the ginnel .

· Footpath off Blackmoor Lane (Bardsey 7) Bob Buckenham says the footpath is designated as grassed and will be seasonally boggy. Although they are short of financial  resources, Bob is willing to discuss  any possible changes to the surface , but the alternatives could be controversial.
6. Bowling Club Lease,  Attempted Break In, and Verges adjacent to ClubThere was little damage arising from the break in. The Club has asked whether the PC will accept responsibility for the cutting of the verges up to the Club from Woodacre Lane. As the land adjoining belongs to the Council it was considered right to agree to this. GGS will therefore be asked to add this to their contract and to cut back 4 times a year in the growing season.  (Action JG).
7.Woodacre Crescent The new sign erected by residents forbidding parking on their side of the road is still causing concern to some Cllrs. Cllr Tatman offered to consult his Enforcement contact on the legality of the sign. (Action GT)
8 Bus Shelter on A58 at junction with Wood Lane  The Clerk is awaiting photos of the damage before contacting Metro. 
9.Broken Seat on Wood Lane Cllrs Bryant and Bosomworth will attempt the necessary repairs. (Action CB/ MB) 
10 Light Pollution Problem from House on Wetherby Road. There are no further issues concerning the resident. Cllr Tatman is consulting an adviser from LCC on the legality of the lighting. (Action GT)   
6679   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Ward is still trying to obtain a quotation for the work envisaged if money becomes available. The possibility of installing some fitness equipment there is also under consideration. (Action MW) 
2. Playground.- Weekly Inspections by Cllrs- Vandalism . An e mail was sent to the Clerk the previous day from a mother of a child who had fallen from one of the junior swings. The accident was caused by a break in one of the straps supporting the seat. The Clerk informed SMP who advised that the equipment is now out of warranty and will cost £25 . Cllr Sidle , later joined by Cllr Ward, acted immediately, removing the whole of the damaged seat and a further seat on which there is a crack  in the straps. Council agreed that it would have been impossible to detect the weakness until the seat actually came apart. It was agreed to purchase 4 new straps which Cllrs will be able to fit themselves.                                                            There have recently been 2 incidents of petty vandalism at the playground. The more serious involved spreading some thick syrupy fluid on the slide. A large amount of litter has also been noted. It is apparent that older children are using the playground and drinking (apparently only soft drinks) is taking place .                                                                                                                                                         .Cllr Sidle volunteered to accept overall responsibility for the playground. 
3. Web Site Nothing to report.
4. Neighbourhood Plan Cllr Sidle reported that 84 responses have been received to date but it is noticeable that the response rate is slowing down. It was agreed to ask Brenda Sanderson to remind people to respond in her Wetherby News column.  Thanks were expressed to Cllr Ward for co-ordinating deliveries. The SC is urgently awaiting a list from David Gluck  of stakeholders to whom to send the document. The Chairman offered to chase this. Cllr Sidle plans to deliver a copy I person to Ian MacKay and ask him to suggest changes. He has spent over 2 days taking down the full version of David Gluck's document. Only 2 copies are currently printed – one for the Village Hall and one for the Callister Hall. 
5. Sports Club.   There was nothing to report.                                                                                     6. Additional Item  The Chairman proposed that there should be an additional Standing Agenda Item .He proposes contacting the District Cllrs  a week in advance of the meeting and asking them for any actions taken by them relating to Bardsey. Cllrs agreed to try this idea.  (Action ES)
6680   PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-

(a) 15/02623 – Sheepcote Barn – Exts. - Comments. 
(b) 15/01913 – 8 First Avenue – Exts – Comments                                                                    (c)15/02854 – Stable Cottage, Bardsey Grange , Cornmill   Lane                                                                     (d)15/ 02960 – Land off Spear Fir for Menage for Horses.
2. APPROVALS  BY LCC:-                                                                                                                                     

(a) P/14/07209 – Spear Fir Farm – Variation of condition of Approval 13/05305 to overclad existing building; alterations  to windows and new chimney.                                                               (b) 15/01604 – 3 Maple Gardens – Ext. 

 3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 14/05189 – 2 Second Avenue- Det. House to Garden 

(b)  15/01486- Bank Cottage , Rigton Bank – Exts and Decking.  

4. Report from Cllr Sidle  on Meeting of Parish & town Council Working Group on Electronic Communication .Cllr Sidle had volunteered to take part in a Working Party concerned with analysing any problems likely to arise following the changed method of communicating Planning information, due to commence on July 1st. From that date all comunication with Councils concerning extensions and other small scale applications will be available electronically only via the LCC Planning Portal. It will not be necessary to retain existing hard copies of applications as all applications from 2009 onwards will be available on the Portal. 

6681   FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Rigton Print – Printing for NDP                £593.40

(b) GGS Groundcare – Maintenance            1,850.00                                                                                    (c) Bardsey Sports Club – Grant                   5,000.00  

                                                                                                                                                                                       2. Rigton Print bill for David Gluck   David Gluck had retained in his budget £500 for printing  costs for the first draft NDP, and Cllr Sidle had clearly informed Rigton Print of the most suitable breakdown of costs between him and the PC. Despite this, mistakes and misunderstandings have occurred and Rigton Print have now presented the Council with 4 alternative bills for David Gluck.  Cllr Sidle will come to an agreement with them on the correct one to accept. 

6682   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1.Need for Grass cutting – Path Sides – Callister to Cornmills  GGS have now carried out this work which is part of their contract. Cllr Sidle drew attention to the amount of dog excrement on the path. 
2. Telephone  Kiosk on Church Lane. The telephone equipment  has been removed. Ideas about whether to retain or ask BT to remove the kiosk were discussed.                                                                                                      3. Appointment of Andy Birkbeck as new Area Officer for Outer NE and Suggestion for Workshop on CIL. This was noted. 
4. Painting of Railings over Beck on Bardsey side. The Council is willing for Billy Hobson to paint those on the Bardsey side. 
6683   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA. 

1. Cllr Flockton had attended a meeting on CIL money which will be available to Councils when new developments take place in their area. Councils can be preparing a list of aspirations.                                                                                                                                           2. Waste (Smart) Bins Cllr Hoyland asked for this to be on the next agenda.                                   3. Parish Walks – Cllr Flockton reminded Cllrs that the first walk is on Saturday.                                      4. The Clerk asked whether Council would be agreeable to her purchasing Office for her computer, sharing the cost with EK Parish Council. No Cllr. Objected. 
Signed:
Date: 
BPC June 15 Mins. 
